
GREAT BASIN COLLEGE 
PRESIDENT’S COUNCIL 

January 14, 2014 
1:30 p.m. 

 
PRESENT: Mark Curtis, Lynn Mahlberg, Sonja Sibert, Bret Murphy, Kris Miller, Alex 

Porter, Melinda Dailey 
ABSENT: Mike McFarlane, John Rice, Dori Andrepont, Tom Reagan 
 
 
1. Approval of Minutes – The minutes of the President’s Council meeting on December 10, 

2013, were approved. 
 
2. SGA Update – Alex Porter reported the 1st week of semester is welcome back week.  Many 

student activities are scheduled throughout the week.  Vice Chancellor Crystal Abba will 
be at the Elko Campus to attend the student forums on tuition and fees scheduled for 
February 14 at 9:00 a.m. 

 
3. Faculty Senate Update – Tom Reagan reported that he sent out a lengthy email to faculty 

with detail of the recent financial decisions.  One correction to the email is that the three 
laid off positions were two classified and one professional. 

 

 



 
4. Classified Council Update – Melinda Dailey requested that if a supervisor knows that a 

classified person is experiencing a hardship (such as family death, sickness, injury, serious 
accident, etc.) to notify the Classified Council chair so they can send a card.  We have to be 
careful of confidentiality issues and issues of privacy.  Therefore, PC recommended if a 
supervisor hears of something that is affecting an employee then send an email to HR so 
they can coordinate a message. 

 
5. Late Fees – Sonja Sibert reported at the December Board of Regents’ meeting some 

revisions to fees were approved.  There were two that past on late fees that affects GBC.  
The late registration fee which we have not enforced and a change in late payment fee.  In 
past GBC had a maximum of $100 that we could charge for a late payment fee.  That has 
been increased to $125 with the option of a payment plan of five payments of $25 each.  
There was a question as to what the other community colleges are doing. 

 
6. Honorary Baccalaureate Degree Award – Mark Curtis has a few people in mind for the 

Honorary Baccalaureate Degree to be awarded at the GBC Commencement on May 17, 
2014.  One person is John Pryor, GBC professor emeritus and foundation trustee.  
spearheaded the creation of the GBC Foundation among other accomplishments.  Another 
thought is Lou Schack from Barrick.   

 
7. Community Service Award – Mark Curtis would like the outlying centers to come up with 

some recommendations for the GBC community service award to be awarded at the GBC 
Commencement. 

 
8. President’s Report – Mark Curtis welcomed back the faculty on January 13th.  He is still 

optimistic about the future.  Until the budget is approved by the Board of Regents in 
August of this year he will remain optimistic.  Received a matrix from the Chancellor and 
the three main things that we asked for are on his matrix.  The only one that wasn’t on there 
was the capital outlay on the welding expansion. 

 
9. Miscellaneous 
 
Mark Curtis reported that the leaders in the GBC Alumni Association will be asked to 
recommend a graduate for the Distinguished Alumni Award to be awarded at the GBC 
Commencement.   
 
Lynn Mahlberg thanked everyone who attended the 15 to Finish.  Vice Chancellor Crystal Abba 
did a good job laying it all out.  For GBC we will need to have many more discussions.  We will 
try in spring we like to have counselors update that includes vice principals and principals have 
an event in March and have them come out and talk about the national support and get word out 
to middle school and high schools.    
 
Bret Murphy reported that we are working on a partnership with the University of Wyoming that 
could benefit the land surveying program.  We could potentially be able to get their students who 
graduate from their land surveying certification program to transfer over to our BAS program.   




